
 

Newsletter, August 2018 
 

 
President’s Report: 
 

Another month, another report.  

Where did that month go? It must be getting nearer to spring and warmer days.  

Everything is ticking along at ACCC with Club Captain Ray coming up with some 

interesting outings. 

There are two things I would like to focus on this month. The first being your 

committee. Although we are very fortunate to have a small committee of keen 

and energetic people, the emphasis for this newsletter is on small. Our rules 

state we must have a minimum of seven and a maximum of eleven. We have the 

minimum at the moment and the fear I have is that these people may lose their 

enthusiasm because of overwork and it would be great if we had a few more to 

share the load.  Being on the committee is a great way to meet people and 

become involved in club activities.  Remember if there is not enough people on the 

committee to organise and help this means there is less outings for us all to 

enjoy. So if you would like to discuss putting your name forward for committee 

with no pressure or just to find out what is involved, I would like to hear from 

you.  My phone numbers are 3227200 (home) or 0272015542 (cell). 

The other item I would like to address is name tags. The club has supplied these 

to all club members over the past few years. We see very few being worn on our 

club runs. It would be great to see this change. If you have been around for a 

while you probably assume that most people know you.  However new members are 

joining all the time and they may not know you and if you are one of our new 

members, it would be great if those that have been here awhile could introduce 

themselves and call you by name. 

Please give both these matters some thought. 

 
Happy Motoring  

Roy 0272015542 

 
 
 
 



This Month’s Event - Shed Run 
 

This month’s event is a visit to a private shed collection  

Date:     Sunday 12th August   

Meeting Place:  The Rolly Inn car park 

Time:    1pm 
 

We will cruise to Springston for our shed viewing. On the way to the shed there is 

about .8km of shingle road from the sealed road to the shed. There are two sheds, 

one has 7 cars with work in progress and the other has 15 restored vehicles. 

(American & Australian)  Afternoon tea will be provided following the shed viewing. 

More details on the day.  

  

Club Captains’ Report 
 

American Independence Day Run Cruise Report  
 

Club Captain’s July 2018 Independence Day Report 

Rain was forecast for the day, but not where we ended up. Twenty four 

cars started the Run at the Peg in Belfast and cruised the back roads from 

The Waimak River through Kaiapoi West and Rangiora, over the Ashley and 

ended up at The Anglers Arms Tavern in Sefton. We had our own private 

area in a comfortable warm marquis out the back of the Tavern, which had 

a very welcoming fire to keep out the winter chills.  

Quiz - The members all had a small Independence Day quiz to complete 

before afternoon tea. Some tricky questions were asked, and we ended up 

with a clear winner Phil & Debbie Jorgensen and two others, Kevin Giles-Pain & Michael Prentice 

and Maggie & Bill Stanley were a close 2nd equal.  

Best Independence Day Attire - Two couples, Dave & Sharyn Busch 

and Maggie & Bill Stanley, shone when it was time to judge the best 

Independence Day attire. Both pair was dressed from tip to toe in Star 

spangled glory.  3pm was afternoon tea time for 50 and the Anglers 

Arms excelled in this area.  

Safe cruising 
Ray Bewley – Club Captain 
 

 



Secretary’s Report: 
 

Welcome to new member: 

Corran Vincent – 1928 De Soto 

 

Merchandise 
 

We have club caps, visors, t’shirts, polo shirts, jackets and banners available for 

sale at all times. Please contact Jimmi if you require any further information. 
 

Polo Shirt – Black with White Stripe   $25.00 each 

Polo Shirt – White with Black Stripe       $25.00 each 

Caps (Black with white flash)           $15.00 each 

Visor (Black with white front edge)          $15.00 each 

Car Display Banner              $10.00 each 

Jacket                                             $85.00 each 
 

Thought for the month: 
 

When you drive home today, you've got a big windscreen on the front of your 
car. And you've got a little bitty rear view mirror. And the reason the 
windscreen is so large and the rear view mirror is so small is because what's 
happened in your past is not near as important as what's in your future.  
            Joel Osteen 

 

Non-Club Events you might like to diary and attend: 
 

1st Sunday of each month: Rodders Breakfast meeting organised by the Kustoms Car Club McLeans Island  

8.00am - Noon.  

 
Sunday 26th August – Daffodil Rally for Cancer: All across New Zealand, hundreds of 

vehicles will be on the road, or on display, at the same time to raise money for the local Cancer 

Society.  Attached is the flyer with all the relevant information. 

 

12
th

, 13
th

, 14
th

 October: McLean’s Island:  Vintage Car Club (Canterbury Branch) SWAP 

MEET. 

For further information, please contact Rod Thrower, NZ Vintage Car Club. Phone 03 3382320 or o21 1263529 or 

Tony Meikle 03 3277111 
 

**************************************** 

 

USA Day - Sunday 4th November – Woodend  

 


